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DECEMBER 2016 NEWSLETTER 
 

LEAF PICK-UP:  Leaves must be in biodegradable bags only for pick up. 

 

SNOW:  As we approach the winter season, we would like to remind everyone that parking on  

Village streets from 2 AM TO 6 AM is prohibited.  If you have a fire hydrant in front of your 

residence, please help our Volunteer Fire Dept. and keep it cleared of snow. 

 

CHRISTMAS TREES:  The Village crew will once again be picking up Christmas trees this 

year.  Please place them by the roadside and we will get them as time permits. 

 

HUNTING:  Hunting of any kind is prohibited in the Village of Lima (Local Law # 5 of 2007) 

 

WATER/SEWER RELEVY:  Re-levy cutoff date is Feb. 23, 2017 by 4:00 pm.  All unpaid 

water and sewer bills will be re-levied onto the 2017-18 village taxes after 2/23/2016. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTOR:  Please remember that installing wood stoves, gas inserts, pellet or 

coal stoves require a building permit to be issued by the Village.  The permit ensures that the 

installation is in compliance with the Building Code.  Wood stoves and chimneys should be 

checked and cleaned on a regular basis.   

 

PARKING:  Please be aware during the winter season that on-street parking is prohibited 

between 2 AM and 6 Am on all village streets.  During snowfalls in excess of 3 inches, parking 

on village streets where signage allows overnight parking is prohibited, so village crews can 

complete the snow removal process.  Cars left on the street will be eligible for towing at owner’s 

expense.  

 

GENESEE VALLEY RURAL PRESERVATION:  is sponsoring two new programs called 

Livingston RETSORE VIII and Livingston Genesee ACCESS for Veterans.  The Residential 

Emergency Services to Offer Home Repairs to the Elderly Program (RESTORE) is to assist low 

income elderly or frail elderly Livingston County homeowners living in a single family, owner 

occupied homes, address emergency housing repairs that they cannot afford to do. 

Livingston Genesee ACCESS for Veterans is to assist permanently disabled veterans, who have 

certified service related injuries, modify their single-family household with accessibility needs 

that will allow them to remain in their homes.  Participants in these programs are required to 

complete Preliminary Eligibility Determination forms with a non-refundable $40.00 processing 

fee.  Please call Carol A. Taylor, Housing Specialist at (585) 658-4860 for more information, 
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